
Minutes of the Sun City West Woodclub General Membership Meeting 

September 3, 2019 

 

 Tuesday, September 3, 2019, 1pm, in Summit Hall B at Palm Ridge Rec. Center 

  Meeting Called to order 1:00 P.M. 

  Pledge of Allegiance 

 Board members present: Peggy Sainato, Bob Taylor, Roger Lansberry, 

Gary Rippentrop, Jim Booy, Sue Trevisan, and Mark Hallbeck. Absent Jim 

Ashley, Darlene Thompson 

 Approval of last meetings minutes:-motion by #4518, 2nd- #4724. Approved 

  Financial Report: – Roger Lansberry 

A)  Lumber room sales up 10% over last year 

B)   Special Projects brought in over $6K in August 

C)   We have $53K in cash, $35 in Bonds 

D)  Report posted on Bulletin board in hall 

Social: Happy Hour Tuesday Sept.17 in the shop 4-6pm Members and guest 

invited. Sign up on table or Email Peggy 

Report on Library Changes from Mike Ward 

President Kudos: Paul Allen for great work on the TV in the Assembly Room. 

 Gary Roberts is now teaching the Orientation Class  

Reminders: 

A) Remember that there must be at least 2 people at the shop to open the 

shop – applies to monitors who open the shop in the AM as well 

B) Please check the stop saws after use to make sure that they aren’t clogged up 

with pieces of wood – if they are please clean them out. There are ways to keep 

this from happening – Tape over blade area. Dave B. presented new procedure 

for table saw to stop small slivers of wood from clogging the suction system. 

The blade plate cover is to be removed and left off for next user. This requires 

everyone to check the condition down around the blade for clogs, scraps and 

sawdust. The Maintenance crew fixes saws, it doesn’t clean saws. 

C) Floor Managers – PLEASE check the vacuums on your watch – often 

they are left completely clogged 

D) Lathe users: – periodically sweep the walkway when you are working so 

that people don’t slip on the debris  



E) Clean carts before you put them away. 

    

Discussion: Should we replace the Styrofoam cups with something more 

environmentally friendly?  Jim Jones has a solution for this. We will investigate 

and get back to the club. 

  

   

Locker report – Some new compact lockers are now available. Signup sheet 

for all other lockers in hallway. 

New schedule for 2020 – General meeting will be changing location from time 

to time. Be sure to check location before meeting. 

 

CNC discussion – Look for more details from Terry Z. with presentation on 

possible CNC purchase at next meeting.        

Craft Fair Nov. 2nd – Sign up starts September 23. 

Sellers must have 6 credits to sell. Community table will be available for people 

who have 5 items or less to sell. Community table sellers must help manage 

table. 

      

 Shop use: Should we be open on Sunday morning. Vote was taken; shop will 

now be open Sundays 8-4 as soon as it is cleared with the rec center. 

Cleaning will be every Saturday starting now so clean off your benches on 

Friday afternoon 

Toy Program will now store items above lockers by cribbage table 

 

 New Business 

Peter Myer has posted all upcoming classes on Website 

Mike Bell brought up that there will no longer be free rides to the hospital. For 

$75 a year payable to fire district your rides will be covered.   

 

Drawing – Today’s winner is Mike Biondi #4589 

 

    Motion to adjourn 1:50 motion by #3246, 2nd- #3018. Approved 

 

  Secretary,  

  Mark Hallbeck 


